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PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 

 

     A lot of exciting things happened in January.  At the January Executive Committee 
meeting, I was elected to serve as your President for the 2024 year.  I had previously 
served as President in 2018 and 2019 and have been working behind the scenes with 
George Cappola, our most recent President for the last two years to help keep the organiza-
tion moving in the right direction. Many thanks to the Executive Committee for having the 
confidence in me to serve as your President again.  Our January meeting was exceptional.  
We had 76 members in attendance and by all the comments I have received everyone en-
joyed the meeting.  Our speaker was very interesting.  We had Audra Parker, the President 
& CEO of the Alliance to Protect Nantucket Sound.  The talk was not controversial and, in 
some ways, I think, more educational.  We all learned that much of the water separating 
Nantucket from the mainland of Cape Cod is federal land and not under the jurisdiction of 
the Commonwealth of Massachusetts which I found very interesting.   

     I attended my first ROMEO meeting at Jack’s Outback on January 18th and had a de-
lightful time.  We only had seven members in attendance but nevertheless it was a lively 
group and we had a lot of great food and conversation.   I’m happy to inform you that we 
have a new member on your Executive Committee.  Bruce Johnson indicated he wished to 
be more involved with the club and the Executive Committee has appointed him to fill an 
existing vacancy and to serve as the Chair of our Sunshine Committee.  For those of you 
not familiar, the Sunshine Committee sends a get-well card to members who are experi-
encing an illness or a sympathy card to the family on behalf of the club when we have an 
unfortunate event occur.   I would like to solicit your assistance in this endeavor to provide 
notification of sickness or bereavement occurring to one of our members so that the com-

mittee may initiate the proper response.  Many times, we are not aware of these events. 
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We are fortunate to have Bob Badaracco serve on our Executive Committee. He has a back-
ground in website design and has been working very diligently on redesigning our website.   
He plans to launch a new Membership Platform for the RMC and will be giving all of you an 
update at our February meeting.   

     Lastly, I want to mention that we have Bob and Jenn Majewski (father and daughter) from 

the Mid-Cape Athletic Club in South Yarmouth as our guest speakers at the February meet-

ing.   We were fortunate to have Fred Emanuelson make the introduction which enabled us to 

arrange for them to address us.  Fred is member of their Athletic Club and spends a lot of 

time at their club.  They will be talking about fitness and wellness especially as it relates to 

those of us who tend to be a little older.   I also thought it worthwhile to mention at this time 

that Paul McDonough does a great job for the RMC to bring us informative and interesting 

speakers, but it is not an easy job.  I want to ask you to help us if you have a neighbor, friend, 

or former business associate that has or had an interesting vocation, avocation or past that 

they might like to share with us as our monthly speaker.  All we ask for is an introduction 

and then Paul will take over from then to hopefully close the deal.  We also welcome mem-

bers that might have a topic of interest that they may wish to share with us. We have been 

fortunate to have many of our members recommend speakers including Fred today, Tom 

Hughes, Frank Zappulla, and Larry Pincus last year.  We were also fortunate to have one of 

our members, Tom Gilligan, step forward last year and tell us about some of his experiences 

with the CIA.  There are a lot of interesting people out there but we need an introduction.   

     I look forward to seeing you this coming Thursday, February 8th for our monthly meeting.  

Please remember the second Thursday comes early this month.      

                                                                                                                  Dick Coughlin 

February Guest Speakers 

     We are pleased to have Jenn and Bob Majewski from the Mid-Cape Athletic Club as our 

guest speakers at our February 8th meeting. Bob is the long time club owner and tennis pro. 

Jenn, Bob's daughter, is the Director of Operations as well as a trainer and group fitness  

instructor.  

      Bob & Jenn will be speaking with us on the benefits of stay-

ing physically and mentally active during our retired lives. Their talk 

will address the topics of fitness, wellness, and nutrition. The discussion 

topics will include active aging, the art of living, and guidelines on how 

to slow down the effects of aging through exercise. They will provide us 

with a few simple exercises, which could be of benefit to all of us.  

     We hope that you will be able to join us for their presentation.    



 

Minutes of General Meeting – Jan.11, 2024 

St. David Episcopal Church Meeting Hall 
 President Dick Coughlin called the meeting to order at 1:03 pm. 

 Dick started a new tradition by having one of our veterans begin the pledge   to                    
the flag and led all in the singing of “God Bless America.”  Dick expressed 
thanks to George C. for his leadership and hard work for the club as the Presi-
dent (again). He also stated that help is needed in getting the coffee ready for 
our meetings as Bob Janek is experiencing some health problems. Also needed 
is someone to head up the Sunshine Committee. 

 George Cappola reported that the Christmas Luncheon was well attended by 84 
members and guests. 

   The reading of the previous meeting minutes was waived 

 Lou Ferriera gave the treasurer’s report…balance as of 12/31/2023 is $6,964 and 
the golf account balance is $2,996.  Motion to accept report as read was made 
and approved. 

 Membership report made by Fred Emanuelson (subbing for Gary Gyss present-
ly in Florida) is 241 members…noting that 35 have not paid their 2024 dues yet.  
Fred introduced 4 new  members and had them say a few words about them-
selves.  New members are: Bill Perry, Bob Baker, Joe DiSarno, and Doug 
Klianwich. A vote to accept them into the club was approved. Fred mentioned 
that we need someone to head up the Bocce ball group. 

 Tom Hughes stated the spring golf courses are all set and ready for signing up. 
It will startup on 4/29…see the February newsletter for the schedule. 

 Dick Donovan stated the bowling is moving right along and substitutes are 
needed as some regulars are headed south.   

 Program chair, Paul McDonough, introduced Audra Parker, President & CEO 
of Alliance to Protect Nantucket Sound (SOS).  She introduced us to her organi-
zation and gave a detailed report on what they do and have been through in an 
effort to get the  protections needed keep the historic Sound. 

        Respectfully submitted, 

        Richard Fecteau  

       Assistant Secretary 



RMC Bowling League 

We had our best turnouts of the season, on January 23rd and 

30th, with 35 and 37 bowlers.  Also, had two new subs join 

the group.  50/50 raffle winners were Peter Adams, Bob 

Begin, Lou Amelia, Jack Puleo and Bill Zellers.  We intro-

duced a new opportunity to win a cash prize.  For those get-

ting a spare, with a red head pin, we are paying $5.00.  In two 

weeks we have paid out $40.00 to six different winner, with 

Don Bell and Tom Murphy winning twice.  George Cappola 

was a $10.00 winner with a red pin strike.  Still room for oth-

ers interested in joining the fun. 

                                                        Dick Donovan 

(See League statistics on the next page) 

 

 

RMC Golf 
 
 
The RMC Golf Committee is pleased to announce the Spring and Fall line up has been set 
for the 2024 season:  
 
                  Spring                                                              Fall                                                                                                                              
        4/29 - Ocean Edge                                          9/9 -  Atlantic Country Club 
        5/6  -  Olde Barnstable                                    9/17 - Dennis Highlands 
        5/13 - Quashnet Valley                                    9/23 - Sandwich Hollows 
        5/20  - Kings Way                                            9/30 - Captain’s Starboard 
        6/3  -   Falmouth Country Club                       10/7 -The Cape Club 
There is no event on Memorial Day.  
 
We are also looking at a luncheon on the last events for both 
Spring and Fall but that will be decided over the next couple 
of months.  
Finally, if you’ve golfed in the past please continue to do so.  
If not, these events are fun for all levels of golfers.  
Please consider joining us.  
 

Tom Hughes 





 
 

RMC Shuffleboard 

 

The RMC Shuffleboard group meets on Mondays at the Dennis Senior Center (now Dennis 

Center for Active Living (DCAL)) in the new “theater” room. We currently play from 2-4 

at no cost in an indoor controlled environment. We play every week as long as DCAL is 

open. 

All are welcome to join. All you have to be is a member of the RMC or be accompanied by 

a member. All skill levels are welcome. Guidance/advice is available from the more 

“practiced” members. All materials are provided. 

There is no attendance commitment when you join. Come once to see what it’s like or to 

practice before your cruise or visit to Florida; come every week for exercise and socializa-

tion, or any combination in between.  “Teams” are made up each week depending on how 

many players show up. So you get an opportunity to meet many new folks. This is an ideal 

activity to bring your spouse or significant other. 

This is not the game with markings painted on the floor you may be familiar with but we 

use “official” courts that are weekly treated with a friction reducing material and waxed 

black and yellow pucks and standard-length, one-piece cues as shown below. 

“For more information contact Ron Janosko at ron.janosko@gmail.com or call or text him 
at (508)935-5042.”  
Thanks,  
Ron 

mailto:ron.janosko@gmail.com


 

Retired Old Men Eating Out 

 

 

Our R.O.M.E.O group meets at Jack's Outback  
on Thursday Feb 15 at 8:30 am . Come join us.  
Just let us know that you are coming so we can  
reserve a seat.  
 
Contact Gary Gyss gjgyss@gmail.com 

Investment Discussion Group  
Meets on Thursday February 15 at 2:30- 4:00 PM at the Kings Way Meeting Hall. 
If you plan to attend, e-mail Dick Coughlin rpcoughlin1@yahoo.com  

 

 

 
Membership Report for February 

 

We have two new members this month, please 
welcome Joe Lima and James Stager to 
RMC. After the current push for dues renewal, our 
membership now sits at 210, we lost a number of 
members this year for health issues either member 
related or family related. We ask that you continue 
to send comforting thoughts their way. 

 Position Available  -   Bocce Chairman 

We are actively looking for someone to head up Bocce next summer. When we did 
our survey last year, this was one of the highest interest areas for the RMC to start. 
The intent is to play on either Tuesdays or Thursday at the  Yarmouth Senior Cen-
ter. We really need someone who is willing to organize everything. If someone 
doesn't step up soon to help with this program, unfortunately  
we will be unable to offer it next summer. If you are interested, please reach out to 
Gary Gyss gjgyss@gmail.com for details. 

mailto:gjgyss@gmail.com
mailto:rpcoughlin1@yahoo.com
mailto:gjgyss@gmail.com


CHESS CLUB 

 
We meet on the first and third Thursdays of the 
month, starting at 10:30 am to 1 pm at the Yar-
mouth Port Fire Station meeting room (340 
Route 6A in the rear). So we’re up and running 
but could definitely use a few more members. 
Would encourage all with time and interest to 
come and give it a try. If you would like to 
learn the game, instruction is available. 
 If the interest is there it’s got great potential.  

                                                                                              Thanks. 
                                                                                               Larry Pincus 
 

Sunshine Committee 

      If you know any infirmed RMC members,  

      or in the case of a death, be sure to contact: 

      Ben Johnson    (bhjohnson52@hotmail.com) 

 

 Visit the Retired Men’s Club 

website each month for the 

latest club news.  

 Register for activities 

 Get an RMC application for 

a friend. 

www.retiredmensclub.com 




